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February 21, 2023 
 
Dalibor & Kim Machalek 
P.O. Box 71 
Unalaska, AK  99685-0071 
 
Re:  Institutional Controls (ICs) Verification for Chickaloon General Store,                                  

located at 34223 (Mile 76.3) North Glenn Hwy. in Sutton, Alaska 99674 
  
Dear Mr. & Mrs. Machalek:  
 
The Contaminated Sites Program conducts periodic verification of closed sites where institutional 
controls (land use restrictions) are required under 18 AAC 75.375. We have identified the 
Chickaloon General Store as a site with institutional controls.    
 
It was brought to our attention that you acquired the Chickaloon General Store property in 2016. As 
the new owner of the property, you should be aware that there are ongoing obligations for this site. 
 
In order to prevent people from being exposed to any remaining contamination on the property, 
this letter is being sent as a reminder of the conditions placed on the property as part of the 2009 
Record of Decision granted by the Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation (ADEC). At 
the time of closure, soil and groundwater contamination were documented as remaining on the 
property. The contamination is from petroleum impacted soil encountered in 1990 during the 
removal of two 2,000-gallon gasoline regulated underground storage tanks (USTs), two 2,000-gallon 
diesel USTs, and the associated fuel lines. 
   
As established in the 2009 Record of Decision, the Chickaloon General Store property is subject to 
the following site-specific and standard conditions and/or controls: 
  

1. Any future change in land use may impact exposure assumptions cited in the Decision 
Document.  If land use and/or ownership changes, current ICs may not be protective and 
ADEC may require additional remediation and/or ICs. Therefore, the current and any future 
owners shall report to ADEC every five years to document land use, or report as soon as 
they become aware of any change in land ownership and/or use, if earlier. The report can be 
sent to the local ADEC office or electronically to jennifer.mcgrath@alaska.gov. 
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